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Oxfordshire County Council

Mill Lane Community Primary School

The Windmill Community Nursery
Mill Lane   Chinnor   Oxfordshire   OX39 4RF

Head Teacher  Miss Tineke van der Ploeg

Telephone/fax 01844 352106

e-mail office.2465@mill-lane.oxon.sch.uk
Monday 30th January 2017
Dear Parents / Carers,
This term is great because we all get to see what each year group is doing in class during the class assemblies which take place every Friday. Class 6 started us off with their assembly based on the invaders and this week Class 5 shared some facts and work based on the Vikings and Anglo Saxons. They also showed us the games they had produced on the computer using coding programs – they were very impressive. Mr Homes felt all the class deserved a Gold Star for being such fantastic actors and actresses. Below is a list of the other children who won a Gold Star for last week:

Erin Crisp (Reception Class) – trying really hard during carpet time and putting up her hand to answer questions.
Daniel Tanner (Reception Class) – for reading his reading books well and always wanting to read on.

Lukas Morley (Class 1) – creating a fabulous pirate map. He took his time and thought carefully what to include.
Amber Richards (Class 1) – trying hard learning to count to 10.
Danny Phillips (Class 2) – for making such a great effort with his writing this week.
Mia Mawdsley (Class 2) – showing such strength of character this week and having a go at everything.
Edward Pinnington (Class 3) – for being a coding wizard in the class computing lesson

Tyler Sharpe (Class 4) – for being so helpful and kind
Libby Simpson (Class 4) – fantastic time homework and a brilliant attitude to her learning.
Class 5 – for performing so brilliantly in their class assembly
Jude Coates (Class 6) – a great work ethic and attitude
Faith Seymour (Class 6) – a fabulous ‘Sea Hag’s Lair’ poem
Congratulations to Lilly Walker (Class 3) who received a Headteacher’s Gold Star badge for a fantastic piece of writing which she completed for homework.
On Friday we were delighted to be able to announce the winners of the library design competition. The teachers chose the top 3 entrants for their class and then I had the difficult job of deciding how to place them. Below is a list of the winners for each class:
Class 1: 1st – Sophie Sears, 2nd Lucas Fanchi, 3rd Isabelle Cairns

Class 2: 1st – Hannah Middleton, 2nd Nicole Shipperley, 3rd Jack Easterbrook

Class 3: 1st Hannah Dean, 2nd Mylah Denham, 3rd Rosalie Godman

Class 4: 1st Fynn Williams, 2nd Ted Palmer, 3rd Freya Fanchi

Class 5: 1st Esmee Wakefield, 2nd Isaac Godman, Joint 3rd Milly Leach & Abi Parker

Class 6: 1st Sophie Jeffs, 2nd Sophie Cutler, 3rd Teya Fogg
Congratulations to all the winners and everyone who entered; it was a very difficult choice and there were numerous entries with which to choose from. The teachers have taken ideas from the winning entries and have planned a possible layout. We are currently seeking quotes from companies on the range of new furniture we will require. This is a very exciting project and it is lovely to see the children as enthused as us.
Finally, two quick reminders: Please do not bring dogs on to any part of the school grounds and there will be a mufti day on Friday 9th February in aid of Guide Dogs for the Blind which is one of the charities the School Council is supporting this year. The theme is dressing up as an animal and there will be a donation of £1.

Yours sincerely,

Tineke van der Ploeg 
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